Council for Instructional Technology Meeting Minutes

April 3, 2020


12:00 – 1:00 PM
Google Meet
1.      The meeting began at 12:02 pm
Members Present: 
Hoang Bui, Amy Burke, Brian Clark, Brisa DePaula, Minsun Doh, Binto George, Eric Gurzell, Steven House, and George Mangalaraj
 
Guests: Jeanne Stierman, Interim Dean Libraries, and Krista Bowers Sharpe, Library faculty
 
2.      CIT Vice-chair George Mangalaraj introduced the guests and started the meeting. 
 
3.      Jeanne Stierman talked about the new catalog and some of the details of it. The new system will include all the many functionalities (procurement, cataloging, etc.). The reason for the migration is that the current system is old, and the new system will integrate electronic and print publications. This change was set in motion several years ago and the complete redesign and update will be for the whole consortium of 91 libraries. This brand-new system will be cloud-based, and no software installs locally. Multiple task forces are working on this migration project at the library. The library is working with AIMS for campus authentication. The timeline for the migration will be May-June of this year. 8th May for ordering books, 11th June borrowing books from ILL, 19th June the current catalog will work but it will not be current, and 24th June go live with the new system. According to the vendor, the ongoing COVID issues would not affect this timeline. 
 
4.      Krista Bowers Sharpe who spearheads the public interface spoke about the changes. I-Share remains the same, WestCat name will be still used. Hunt Dunlap is working on bringing some of the features from the WorldCat to the new system. There will be ease of logging into the new system. When we login, we get additional features of the catalog. Looks and feels like EBSCO databases. Integration with various citation managers. Permanent links for books will be possible. No need for separate I-Share search and it is done within the catalog. Since it is going to be cloud-based we will also see the monthly updates to the system. Faculty who provided links for library resources from the old system have to provide links with the new system. 
 
5.     Binto George asked about the resources library provides such as library guides for using the new system. Jeanne Stierman mentioned that there will be formal sessions in August/September. They are also willing to talk to students in classes on the changes to the system at that time. There will be coordinated efforts with various groups. So far, they are working on getting the system ready for use and share it as it available. Guides could be made Krista Bowers Sharpe mentioned about the support that the library provides through instant messenger, and virtual reference and that will also, be helpful during the transition. 
 
5.     George Mangalaraj asked about whether ILLIAD will remain the same. Jeanne Stierman said that there will not be any change with that system, and we can continue to use it as always. Only I-Share alone there will be change. 
 
6.     George Mangalaraj asked about the communication with the campus community through the Monday news announcements. Jeanne Stierman said that they will be doing more of that sort of communication as we get closer to the launch of the new system. 
 
7.     Binto George asked about COVID impact and library resources. He also asked about that information being available through the catalog. Jeanne Stierman mentioned about the additional resources that are made available by the publishers in this regard. She also shared the URL for the library website where they have all this information: https://wiu.libguides.com/COVID19
Krista Bowers Sharp mentioned that Jeff Matlak has created this resource. Jeanne Stierman mentioned that right now this information is not available through the catalog but if the situation prevails for an extended time then there is a possibility.
 
8.     Brisa De Paula asked about the music library resource such as Naxos and the librarians said that the subscriptions are in place for it.
 
9. After the guest left, George Mangalaraj initiated the discussion on issues pertaining to CIT. Binto George asked about faculty experience with technology in the transition to alternate delivery of courses. Minsun Doh mentioned about some of the issues with it. 
 
10. George Mangalaraj mentioned about the next guest is Roger Runquist of CITR and if there are any specific questions to be discussed during the 1st May meeting then that could be communicated to either Steven Dworkin or to him. George Mangalaraj also stated the next meeting will be the final for the academic year and we will be electing Chair and Vice-Chair/Secretary during that time.
Meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm.

